**Recent Baptisms:** We welcome into the Christian Community:

Emma Mary O'Neill, Youghals,

William John Doyle, Ring,

Jackson Trevor O'Connell, Clonakilty, who were baptised recently.

# **Recently Deceased:**

Gretta Nyhan, Carrig, Ballinascarthy
Daniel O'Regan, Convent Way. May they Rest in Peace.

# Weekend Collection for parish funds:

June 1st & 2nd. €4,680

Thank you for your generosity.

### Pilgrimage to Knock. - St Joseph's Young Priests Society

The Society's overnight Pilgrimage to Knock Shrine will take place on June 21st/22nd. There is limited accommodation still available. For more information, please contact 087-1323053.

# **Knock Pilgrimage:**

An overnight Pilgrimage to Knock Shrine organised by Bandon Parish-Saturday June 15<sup>th</sup> & Sunday June 16<sup>th</sup>. For Bookings and further details please contact: Julia Slyne 086-3681816.

### How secure are you online?

MTU in Cork is looking for people 65 years and older to take part in a cyber safety research project at MTU campus on the 17th of June. Participants will receive a €40 One-4-All voucher and gain valuable cybersecurity tips during a one-hour session. All they need to bring is a phone or laptop. The study will run from 10am to 5pm, with each participant scheduled in a one-hour slot alongside others. To sign up, simply contact via email

cyber-advice@cyberskills.ie.

**Clonakilty Church Cleaning:** takes place this coming Sat-June 15<sup>th</sup> after 10am mass. Anyone who has spare time is welcome to help with the cleaning – it would be much appreciated.

### Bon Secour Sisters mark 200th anniversary of founding

The Bon Secours Sisters in Cork recently celebrated the bicentenary of the congregation with Mass at which Bishop Fintan Gavin was the principal celebrant.

The congregation was founded in France in 1824 in the years after the French Revolution.

# Church of the Immaculate Conception, Clonakilty & Sacred Heart Church, Darrara

Urgent Calls: 086-8760608

Priest on Duty: 087-6828076 Parish Office: 8835654

9th June 2024 - 10th Sunday of Year B

### May the Lord Walk with us!

Last Sunday, our parish community walked with the Lord in the Corpus Christi Procession. Thanks to everyone who helped organise it and to everyone of all ages who took part.

There's a slideshow of photos of the Procession on the parish website. Have a look!

Thanks also to Lidl in Clonakilty who kindly donated ices for all the children. They licked them up!!

#### **Summer Mass times**

During the months of June, July and August, there will be fewer Sunday Masses celebrated in the Family of Parishes. This is to make it possible for each priest to have two weekends as a holiday.

In our parish, it means that — like last year — the Mass at Darrara will be celebrated on alternate Sundays.

The full schedule of Masses is available online at <a href="www.onefaith.ie">www.onefaith.ie</a>
Weekday Masses are unaffected. The weekly Masses in the Hospital and Nursing Homes as well as the Convent also continue.

# **Formation and Training for Ministry**

Training for new (the people who volunteered before Easter) and serving **Ministers of the Eucharist** will be on Tuesday, 11th June at 7.30 pm in the Parish Centre. Training for new (the people who volunteered before Easter) and serving **Ministers of the Word** is on Wednesday, 12th June at 7.30 pm in the Parish Centre. This will be with personnel from the Mission and Ministry Office of the Diocese.

Both evenings will involve parishioners of Clonakilty, Kilmeen and Castleventry, Ardfield and Rathbarry and Timoleague.

## **Prayers for Exam students**

We continue to keep the young people who are doing exams in our prayers these days.

office@onefaith.ie

www.onefaith.ie

www.clonakiltyparish.ie

www.facebook.com/ClonakiltyParish